(REVISED)

  

  EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE – 12 JULY 2010

PART I – DELEGATED

9.  
CONSIDERATION OF   RECOMMENDATIONS FROM THE PUBLIC SERVICES AND HEALTH POLICY AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE


(DCRG)


Summary


  

  To receive the recommendation of the Public Services and Health Policy and Scrutiny Committee held on 17 June 2010 in relation to the following item on the agenda for the Executive Committee on 12 July 2010.


Agenda Item 9a – Private Water Supply Regulations 2009


That the Executive Committee be recommended:

(1)
that   an hourly rate of £30 is charged for risk assessment, sampling and investigations up to the maximum amounts specified in the Regulations; and


(2)
that the costs incurred in laboratory analysis of water samples are recharged up to the maximum amounts specified in the Regulations


Agenda Item 9b – Cemetery Issues


That the Executive Committee be recommended:

1.    
A further report be brought back to the next meeting with an initial feasibility study of any proposed sites that may be suitable for use as a cemetery and owned by the Council, and the outcome of any initial negotiations with landowners adjacent to the Cemetery to provide an extension to the Cemetery.


2.
That Officers investigate the re-working of the existing car parking arrangements to accommodate Woodland cemetery parking and report back to the Committee.


3.        The decision to not allow the pre-purchasing of graves be reaffirmed.


Report prepared by:
Alison Page, Environmental Protection Manager





Jan Ide, Committee Manager


Background Papers
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